## METROPOLITAN AIRPORTS COMMISSION

## NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

## ON DRAFT AIRPORT SECURITY ORDINANCE

Notice is hereby given that on the 6<sup>th</sup> day of October 2025, the Metropolitan Airports Commission (MAC) will hold a public hearing to receive verbal and written testimony relative to proposed changes to MAC Ordinance 117, otherwise known as the Airport Security Ordinance. The public hearing will be held at the regularly scheduled Operations, Finance, and Administration Committee meeting and will commence at 1:00 p.m. at T1 (Minneapolis-St. Paul International Airport) located at 4300 Glumack Drive, St. Paul, MN 55111-3010 in Room 3040 Grieve Conference Center.

## **AIRPORT SECURITY ORDINANCE**

An Ordinance relating to the management and operation of Minneapolis-Saint Paul International Airport ("MSP Airport"); to promote the public safety and welfare of MSP Airport; to establish rules of conduct for the public, badge holders and airport tenants while at the MSP Airport, in furtherance of airport security regulations required of the Commission by laws of the United States and regulations of the Federal Aviation Administration and the Transportation Security Administration; prescribing the penalty for violations thereof; and repealing Ordinance No. 117.

The proposed ordinance will provide general updates and other changes to the current airport security ordinance.

Copies of the draft ordinance and supporting documentation may be obtained at <a href="https://metroairports.org/resources/commission-meetings">https://metroairports.org/resources/commission-meetings</a> on or by October 1, 2025 or by emailing <a href="PublicComments@mspmac.org">PublicComments@mspmac.org</a>.

Written comments will be accepted at the public hearing and until 4:00 p.m. on October 10, 2025, at the following mailing address or by emailing PublicComments@mspmac.org.

Metropolitan Airports Commission Attn: TL, Legal Department. 6040 28<sup>th</sup> Avenue South Minneapolis, MN 55450-2799 Phone: 612-794-4466

Dated this 8th day of September 2025

Brian Ryks
Executive Director/CEO
Metropolitan Airports Commission
6040 - 28th Avenue South
Minneapolis, MN 55450